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your right to receive continuation of care 
no surprises act  

 

legislation that affects your benefits 
This document provides information about the Continuity of Care provision of the No Surprises Act, a 
consumer protection law that applies when a provider ceases to be a network provider during an ongoing 
course of treatment. This information is provided for your awareness only; your action is not required.  

This legislation applies to all covered participants in all Chevron-sponsored medical, prescription drug, mental 
health and substance use disorder plans. If you have questions about this information, contact your health 
plan directly for assistance.   

 
In general, under the No Surprises Act, if your provider or facility leaves your health plan’s network, 
coverage for continued transitional care from that provider or facility at the network level of benefits may 
be available to you for up to 90 days. As a consumer, you should know that: 

 You must satisfy certain defined conditions to be eligible for continuity of care. Continuity of Care 
generally, applies to hospitalization, a course of institutional care, scheduled to undergo nonelective 
surgery, pregnancy, and treatment for a serious and complex condition. 

 Your health plan claims administrator is required to timely notify continuing care patients of network 
terminations affecting your provider or facility and your right to elect continued transitional care from 
your provider or facility. 

 Continuation of care is not automatic. You will generally be required to apply for this transition care 
by following your health plan claims administrator’s application process. 

 
If you want to learn more about Continuation of Care, including eligibility requirements or how to apply, 
contact your health plan’s claims administrator directly. 

 

This communication provides only certain highlights about changes of benefit provisions. It is not intended to be a complete 
explanation. If there are any discrepancies between this communication and the legal plan documents, the legal plan documents will 
prevail to the extent permitted by law. There are no vested rights with respect to Chevron health and welfare plans or any company 
contributions towards the cost of such health and welfare plans. Rather, Chevron Corporation reserves all rights, for any reason and 
at any time, to amend, change or terminate these plans or to change or eliminate the company contribution toward the cost of such 
plans. Such amendments, changes, terminations, or eliminations may be applicable without regard to whether someone previously 

terminated employment with Chevron or previously was subject to a grandfathering provision. Some benefit plans and policies 
described in this document may be subject to collective bargaining and, therefore, may not apply to union-represented employees.  


